Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: October 11, 2017

In attendance: Kevin Lanahan, Bud Murphy, Ned Panfile, Stan Witczak & Bruce DiBisceglie
1. Communications
i. Aug ’17 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were not reviewed in the interest of time. No meeting took place in September due to Labor Day. Minutes were approved and posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. DWP alerted Recreation that a complaint was received from the Mendham Post Office Postmaster about the Twin Boro Bears and Cheerleaders were observed stuffing mailboxes with candy and that parents did not stop the kids. Also, that groups had left candy and wrappers all over the Post office property. DPW cleaned up the next day.
ii. Bruce followed up with Susan Sharpe from Fred Semrau’s office to move forward with criteria for Day Camp background checks for 2018. 
iii. Several emails, calls, texts, visits and in-person chats about ITZ using Pastime Field for an unauthorized fund raiser on September 23rd. 
iv. Eric Inglis with the WMSC initially proposed converting one of the two Borough Park tennis courts into a small-sided turf soccer field similar to the one constructed by Morris United SC at Simons Memorial Park.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce and Mayor Henry met with Allison Thomson from JMK Events about the feasibility of hosting a food truck festival at Borough Park in the spring of 2018. Bruce & Allison checked out the Park during the height of the Labor Day festival and Allison felt the location was optimal based on space, parking, etc. The tentative date is Sunday June 17, 2018. JMK will handle all logistics. The June 2018 timeframe was to coincide with the 200th birthday of Abner Doubleday. 
ii. Bruce attended the Borough Council meeting on August 17. 

1. Day Camp attendance was reported up 2% despite a demographic 3% decline in the K-6 grades.

2. The Mendham Drive-In movie “Moana” on National Night Out and with the Day Camp’s “After Dark” was a major success (95% capacity, 190 people and 42 cars). 

3. Bruce shared the information with Allison from JMK. The Borough Council is in favor of the event. John Andrus suggested including a concert and ball game.

4. Bruce reported pro-active security with the MBPD in case of political protestors at the Labor Day Parade. A separate area was set up for protestors but was not used as there was no incidents. 

5. The Borough Council decided not to pursue the conversion of one tennis court to a synthetic surface. While a cheaper option, the Borough Engineer found flaws in the playability of the surface.

iii. Bruce attended the Borough Council meeting on September 21. 

1. Christine Glassner inquired about Port-O-Johns at Borough fields. Bruce replied that WMSC has supplied the POJs at Westfield and Franklin in the past. Recreation has not arranged for POJs in the past.

2. The date for the Food Truck Festival was re-visited as Doubleday’s birthdate was June 26, 1819, making June 2019 the bicentennial. MBRC to discuss solutions. Also if proceeds from the event were to go to charitable organizations, the proper protocol through MBRC and Borough Council must be followed. 

iv. Bruce attended the Borough Council meeting on October 5. 

1. The ITZ unauthorized usage of Pastime Field was discussed. Stan Witczak reported that usage is under investigation by the MBRC. What we know so far:

a. ITZ applied through Paul Kochis as a non-for profit, but ITZ is for-profit and has no 501c3 as Bruce requested for the investigation. 
b. Monies were collected for parking without permit. A portion of the proceeds reportedly went to hurricane relief.

c. ITZ dragged the fields without permission from Jeff Cooper as Director of the DPW.

d. DPW reported that Pastime Field was littered with trash after the event.

e. ITZ’s field permit was suspended immediately by Bruce and the MBPD was notified that ITZ does not have a permit for the fields. 

f. Mayor Henry commended the MBRC for actively pursuing a thorough investigation and resolution. 

g. Bruce credited Jeff Cooper and the DPW for working with the Rec Committee on this issue.

h. Stan reported that this will be discussed at length and with findings at the October 11 MBRC meeting. 
2. Labor Day Wrap-Up: 

a. The Cleary family was honored and very happy with serving the parade as Grand Marshals. 
b. There were no major issues to report. Most groups showed up and the Knights of Columbus & the MBRC helped to keep things on schedule. 
c. There was a slight issue on Heritage Manor as one group was blocking another group’s access to the front of the parade. Bruce & Bud had alerted the first group but they were slow to move and subsequently held up the Parade. Bruce will speak to the offending group prior to the 2018 parade and will suspend their attendance if this behavior is repeated.
d. The Twin Boro Bears players and Cheerleaders put candy in mailboxes under adult supervision. The TBB will be contacted by Bruce and since this is a first-time offense, they will remain on Tempe Wick, but if there is a re-occurrence, they will be moved to the High School launch spot in 2019.  
3. Suggestions and Issues for 2018: 

a. No major issues or suggestions were made, other that the Doubleday celebration

b. Bruce reminded the MBRC that the committee needs to establish criteria for Borough Park field naming. 
4. Prior Business: 

a. Stan asked Bruce to follow up with Jeff about Borough Park signage.
b. Bruce & Susan Sharpe discussed that Mendham Day Camp does not fall under the category of “a Minimal recreation activity” as off-site swimming and subcontracted activities are provided.
c. Stan reported that handicap parking at Westfield has been completed with two field entry handicap ramps with handicap lining, one for the upper field and one for the lower field. 
d. Pond reclamation is underway.
5. New Business:   
a. The MBRC discussed possibilities around celebrating Abner Doubleday’s 200th in 2019. The suggestion was made to make it a year-long celebration kicking off with the Food Truck event June 17, 2018 and culminating with a 2nd food truck event to coincide with Doubleday’s 200th in June of 2019. Suggestions were to include a movie “Pride of the Yankees”, “The Natural” an old-timer baseball game.
b. The MBRC reviewed the ITZ situation and found that ITZ’s application was incorrect and misleading. Monies were collected and $1200 was donated by ITZ to hurricane relief, but there is no accounting showing what was raised at Pastime. Bruce had asked ITZ to provide accounting records. Also there is no info to support that Jeff Cooper authorized the dragging of fields and DPW contends that trash was left. As a result, the MBRC is upholding the revocation of ITZ’s 2017 Field Approval. Furthermore, ITZ can re-apply in 2018, but all procedures, rules and regulations must be met. ITZ will have to apply as ITZ (not as a resident) to Mendham Borough Recreation, and as a for-profit, Bruce would need to forward the application to the Borough Council for ultimate approval. Renting the field out it not an option. 
c. The MBRC discussed Eric Inglis’ proposal to convert one of the tennis courts into a synthetic turf small-sided practice soccer field. 

i. The committee decided to place this item on the November meeting agenda for discussion and vote on a recommendation at the December meeting. 

ii. An alternative was offered to use the Borough Park’s “t-ball” space for small sided soccer as opposed to the tennis court (which has been used by residents recently). The “t-ball” space has not been used and has ample parking 
d. Bruce inquired about using the Borough Park new electronic scoreboard for Day Camp communications. Kevin advised that Bruce speak with Rob Roselli. 

e. Kevin said that on Oct 6th Mendham Magic use Pastime Field and there was a traffic incident on Valley Way as residents were concerned about speed limits. The MBPD resolved this issue without further incident.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, Nov 8th, 2017 at the Phoenix House
